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EMPLOYMENT SERVICES ALERT 
 
President Obama Orders Revisions to Rules on Overtime Pay 

President Obama signed a memorandum yesterday that has the potential to greatly expand the number of 
employees who qualify for overtime pay under the Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA). The President’s 
Memorandum is designed to raise the wages of low salaried workers, such as fast food restaurant 
managers and convenience store managers. Currently, most of these employees are classified as 
executive or professional employees and are therefore exempt from the overtime pay requirements of the 
FLSA. These employees are exempt as long as their job duties meet the requirements for the specific 
exemption and they are paid at least $455 per week. The President seeks to increase the $455 per week 
salary level; however, the exact increase is unclear. California and New York have thresholds of $640 and 
$600 per week, respectively.  Additionally, the President’s Memorandum referred to FLSA exemptions as 
“outdated.”  As such, it is expected that the regulations issued by the Department of Labor (DOL) will alter 
the “primary duty” test for FLSA exemptions, or even abandon the “primary duty” test in favor of more 
stringent standards.   

The DOL will be responsible for issuing the new regulations, which will be subject to public comment.  It will 
be important for employers and business organizations to review the proposed regulations and submit 
comments to the DOL during the comment period. In the meantime, employers may want to proactively 
audit their workforce and job descriptions.    

Once the DOL issues new regulations, we will be in a better position to advise as to the impact of this 
executive order. For further information, please contact any of the following Roetzel attorneys: 

 

Karen D. Adinolfi 
330.849.6773 | kadinolfi@ralaw.com 
 
Matt D. Austin 
614.723.2010 | maustin@ralaw.com 
 
Robert E. Blackham 
216.615.4839 | rblackham@ralaw.com 
 
Denise M. Hasbrook 
419.254.5243 | dhasbrook@ralaw.com 
 
Paul L. Jackson 
330.849.6657 | pjackson@ralaw.com 
 
Douglas M. Kennedy 
614.723.2004 | dkennedy@ralaw.com 
 

Jaime A. Maurer 
239.338.4258 | jmaurer@ralaw.com 
 
Jon R. Secrest 
614.723.2029 | jsecrest@ralaw.com 
 
Douglas E. Spiker 
216.696.7125 | dspiker@ralaw.com 
 
Denise Wheeler 
239.338.4259 | dwheeler@ralaw.com  
 
Nathan Pangrace 
216.615.4825 | npangrace@ralaw.com 

 
 

 

This Alert is informational only and should not be construed as legal advice. ©2014 Roetzel & Andress LPA. All rights reserved. 
For more information, please contact Roetzel’s Marketing Department at 330.849.6636. 
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